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To Chairman Roemer, Ranking Member Troy, and Committee 

Members, thank you for the opportunity to testify.  

I’m a mother and grandmother residing in Jackson Township, Stark 

County. I strongly oppose HB 189.  

Ohioans WANT common sense gun safety measures, not more guns 

being sold in our state. We want our tax money to be fairly collected 

and then spent on things that will make our state safer. 

Encouraging gun sales does not benefit Ohioans.  There is a reason 

that only gun lobbyists testified on behalf of HB 189 at the second 

hearing. It’s because most Ohioans want Ohio to be known as a 

“Common Sense Gun Safety State”, not a “Gun Friendly State”.  

Please listen voters and reject HB 189.  

Thank you, 

Lenore Brechun 

 


